
The original documents are located in Box C53, folder “Presidential Handwriting,  
12/20/1976” of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential 

Library. 
 

Copyright Notice 
The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of 
photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United 
States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections.  
Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public 
domain.  The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to 
remain with them.   If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid 
copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.  



•' THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

December 20, 1976 

ADMINISTRATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL 

MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM LYNN 

FROM: JIM CONNOR ~E,.. ~ 

The attached memorandum from the Secretary of Defense was 
returned in the President's outbox with the following notation: 

ttDon Rumsfeld sent me this from the Joint Chiefs. 

Unless you are convinced, I'll stick with previous 
decision. You might talk with Secretary of Defense. 11 

Please follow-up with appropriate action. 

cc: Dick c::e::J.ey 

Attachment: 
Memo from Secretary of Defense 
dated 12/18/76 re: Commissary Study 

Digitized from Box C53 of The Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library
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THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

, WASHINGTON. D C. 20301 

December 18, 1976 

MEMORANDUM FOR: DICK CHENEY 

FROM: DONALD H. RUMSFELD 7 0~ 

Attached is a copy of a memo I just got from the Ch~efs on the 
subject of the commissary study. I hope something can be done. 

Attachment 
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THE JOINT CHIEFS OF STAFF 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20301 

JCSM-421-76 
17 December 1976 

MEMORANDUM FOR THE SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

Subject: Commissary Subsidy 

1. The Joint Chiefs of Staff, on behalf of all members of 
the Armed Forces, would like to express their appreciation 
to the President for his continuing support for matters 
affecting national defense. They recognize that, faced 
with severe budget restraints, his administration has 
nonetheless strengthened our nation's defenses. There 
are, however, some issues that transcend simple budget 
implications because they impact heavily on the moraie 
and welfare of our Armed Forces. One of these is the ... · · · 

. commissary subsidy, which has become a symbol of . the .... . 
pay and benefits erosion military people see occurring. 

2.·There is a growing apprehension among military personnel 
that the fundamental character of a Service Career as a 
respected, secure way of life in which the leadership takes 
care of its own is changing to their detriment. They perceive 
little effort on the part of their leaders to halt the 
erosion of their benefits--benefits that they viewed as a 
commitment at the time they decided on a Service Career. 
This ·in turn has caused a growing number of personnel to 
consider seriously the prospect of unionization as a 
substitute for the civilian and military leadership which 
has traditionally spoken up in their behalf. This trend 
must be arrested before it seriously damages the efficiency 
of command ana the maintenance of effective military forces • 
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3. In structuring the Service budget requests this year, 
we have attempted to reflect a reasonable balance with 
respect to responding to the needs of our people and 
constraining personnel cost growth. We believe the 
program you presented to the President would permit us to 
set a tone throughout the military establishment that 
would partially defuse the benefit erosion issue and would 
reinforce our commanders in their efforts to enhance high 
morale and readiness. The tentative decision to withdraw 
the commissary subsidy at this time is the most important 
adverse decision affecting these efforts. 

4. Because this issue has become one of such symbolic and 
substantive significance to our people, we believe that a 
change in position on this matter would do much to maintain 
faith in their leadership. 

· 5. The Joint Chiefs of Staff request you forward this 
memorandum to the President with their recommendation 
that the Commissary Subsidy be included in the FY 1978 
budget. 

For the Joint Chiefs of Staff: 

Staff 
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